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Empower children and families to experience the transforming love 
of Christ through evidence-based care and holistic services.
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One of our youth assisting a resident at a local nursing home on Day of Service
ON THE 
COVER: 

A  word  FROM THE PRESIDENT

Reflecting over the past year, most things have gotten back to normal in terms of dealing with the pandemic. We have 
continued to be mindful of the safety of the children and staff as COVID related issues have continued to decline. The 
children are back in school and able to take day trips off campus. They have also been able to participate in their Day 
of Service where they go out into the community and perform volunteer work for charitable organizations. Perhaps 
the most disruptive event this year has been Hurricane Ian, requiring additional preparation ahead of the storm and a 
good deal of clean up afterwards. Though we were blessed not to suffer any significant damage to our buildings, there 
were some downed trees, minor roof damage, and considerable flooding to the area.

In terms of services on our Enterprise campus, we have continued to grow our Family Foster Care program. This 
requires the renovation of specific group care cottages on our campus for use as foster homes. We the place our 
licensed and trained foster parents in those cottages with foster children under their care. The Family Foster Care 
program is in addition to the Foster Care services we currently provide, and represents an increased emphasis on 
foster care as one of our services. The children in the Family Foster Care program, like the other children on campus, 
benefit from the full range of services including our Legacy Scholars Academy, Recreation, Spiritual Life, as well as 
therapeutic support. Two cottages have been renovated and occupied so far by foster families, while a third is under 
way. There remains at least two additional cottages slated for renovation next year. 

You may also be aware of the dynamics occurring inside the Methodist church at this time. At the Children’s Home, 
we remain lase focused on staying true to our mission. Since 1908, this has been a place of hope, healing, and refuge 
for hurting children. While it started out as an orphanage, it has now transformed into a multi-faceted organization 
today serving over 200 children and families each week. Our mission is to empower children and families to 
experience the transforming love of Christ through trauma-informed care and holistic services. While the Children’s 
Home is a Methodist ministry, it is not an apportionment ministry. Through your generosity and that of those who 
came before you, we have been able to fulfill that mission each and every day by seeking God’s wisdom and direction 
in our ministry.

Kitwana McTyer
President & CEO
Florida United Methodist Children’s Home
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So many times in life, you might think that you have 
to choose between two alternatives, like two different 
cups of coffee. When making a gift to support the causes 
you care about, you might believe that you either have 
to choose between making a sizable gift today, so you 
can receive any up-front tax benefits and see firsthand 
the result of your gift, or holding off on making your 
intended gift until much later when you know you won’t 
need that particular asset. 

There is actually a way to receive the 
advantages of both kinds of gifts— 
we call these blended gifts.

With the first option, you would receive up-front tax 
benefits and see your gift at work. With the second, you 
maintain the flexibility in the event of unanticipated 
needs. Similar to finding your perfect coffee blend, there 
is a way to blend your personal philanthropy that is right 
for you. 

The idea is that you make a starting gift with a current 
gift of cash, securities or real estate. Then you find the 
planned gift method, maybe a bequest or a charitable 
trust, that works best for your situation. With the planned 
gift, you set it up now and enjoy the benefits and security 
during your lifetime, and you get the satisfaction of 
knowing your planned gift will make a big difference by 
adding to the gift you already started.

For information about blended gifts or  
estate planning, contact 

ELISABETH GADD 
Chief Development Officer
386.753.2066

plannedgiving@fumch.org
www.fumchlegacy.org

Blended Gifts
THE ULTIMATE GIVING EXPERIENCE
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PUTTING OTHERS FIRST
Weeding and landscaping

Organizing donated items Visiting with nursing home residents
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Most youth look forward to a teacher workday as a day 
off from school and a time when they can play video 
games or sleep late. The youth at the Children’s Home 
have a different idea for how to spend these free days. 
They see it as an opportunity to serve others and give 
back to the community. During a recent day off from 
school they did just that, along with their house parents, 
our Spiritual Life team, and two members of our Board of 
Trustees who spent the day working alongside our youth.

The youth were organized into teams and sent off to 
various locations:

•  �All Saints Episcopal Church (Enterprise) –  
Youth went to this historic local church to assist with 
hurricane cleanup and some landscape work.

•  �Enterprise Elementary (Enterprise) –  
The school was also in need of some hurricane cleanup 
which included a lot of raking.

•  �First United Methodist Church (Sanford) –  
There was lots of window cleaning that needed to be 
done, as well as moving and organizing some items that 
had been donated to the church to benefit needy families.

•  �Lakeside United Methodist Church (Sanford) –  
The church was actively preparing for trunk-or-treat 
and other fall activities for local children. Our youth 
assisted by packing candy bags and setting up some of 
the games and activities. 

•  �Orange City Nursing & Rehab Center (Orange City) –  
Our youth performed some cleaning tasks, but mostly 
they spent time with the residents.

Our youth have always enjoyed participating in the 
service days because they learn just how much they can 
give back. All of our youth come from a background of 
abuse, neglect, or abandonment, and often feel powerless 
as a result. When they help others and see that they can 
make an impact, it often leads them to have increased 
hope for their future. It’s empowering to them, and 

does wonder for their self-worth. It also expands their 
horizons as they interact with individuals and learn 
about the experiences of others.

While visiting the Rehab Center, one young lady spent 
time with a gentleman who had worked with Elvis 
Presley and served as a gofer on his road crew. He 
regaled her with stories about life on the road with 
the King, and what it was like to work in the music 
and entertainment industries during the 1960s and 
1970s. Another of our youth was introduced to an 
elderly lady who only spoke Creole. Being limited to 
that language, you can imagine that she didn’t have a 
lot of opportunities for conversation on a daily basis. 
Coincidently, the youth was fluent in Creole. They had 
a lengthy conversation where the woman told the youth 
all about her life growing up, her children, as well as her 
grandchildren. The woman was thrilled to have someone 
to talk to, and youth knew she had made the woman’s 
day. Our youth realized that the simple act of having 
conversation can really bring a lot of joy to someone.

Your support is not only helping our youth directly, it is 
also helping others in the community as our youth learn 
about the positive impact they can have on others. 
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PUTTING OTHERS FIRST

Brittany Sobering, Board of Trustees, lending a hand
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The Local Church Representative, or LCR, is the 
primary contact for the Children’s Home with 
each Methodist Church in Florida. The LCR is 
responsible for funneling information from the 
Children’s Home to the congregants about events, 
needs, and other happenings at our multiple 
locations. At College Heights UMC in Lakeland, 
the LCR duties are filled by Nancy Michel and her 
husband, Tony. We recently had the opportunity 
to speak with Nancy, and asked her about her 
passion for supporting the Children’s Home.  

When did you start supporting the Children’s Home?

One of my earliest memories of being in church was 
sitting with Mom at Trinity UMC in Bradenton, FL, and 
watching her put the small envelope in the offering 
plate as it passed. I couldn’t wait until I was old enough 
to have some of those envelopes, and be able to put 
them in the offering plate with my gift. Back then, my 
family would receive a box of offering envelopes with 
four specifically designated for the Children’s Home on 
Fifth Sundays. While the Fifth Sunday offering was not 
required, I do remember putting my nickel or dime in 
each time. You see, my parents always tithed, and when 
we were old enough to have an allowance we were 
expected to tithe as well.

A CONVERSATION WITH 
NANCY MICHEL,  
LOCAL CHURCH REPRESENTATIVE

At that time, did you understand the importance of the 
Children’s Home?

My parents explained the ministry of the Children’s 
Home to me, but I’m not sure I really grasped the 
significance. But I knew it was important to my parents, 
so it was important to me as well. Giving to the 
Children’s Home became part of my heritage.

What moved you and Tony to become the LCRs at 
College Heights UMC?

For me, it was more than just a way to keep the 
Children’s Home ministry in the minds of the members 
of the congregation. It was a way to honor my 
grandparents for the example they set for my parents, as 
well as honoring my parents. Tony and I were not only 
supporting the Children’s Home ourselves, but we were 
in a position to encourage others to support this valuable 
ministry – just like Mom and Dad. It became a way for 
me to carry on their tradition.
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What have you found that works well at College 
Heights UMC in promoting the Children’s Home?

When we became LCRs, the first step I took was to 
begin writing a monthly column about the Children’s 
Home in our church newsletter, the Messenger. Every 
month I would present to the congregation some aspect 
of the Children’s Home. I would pull information from 
the newsletters I received from the Children’s Home, 
as well as their website. The Facebook and Instagram 
pages for the Children’s Home are also good sources. I 
might write about a particular program like Foster Care, 
Independent Living, or Spiritual Life. I would also write 
about specific events such as the youth’s Day of Service 
in the community. 

I would also highlight a particular cottage on campus 
and the youth living there, and make it part of a prayer 
emphasis for the reader. I believe that this made for a 
more personal connection between the reader and the 
Children’s Home.

The fundraising goal of the church for the Children’s 
Home was also something I would highlight. In 
February I would explain the fundraising goal for 
the year and update the congregation along the way. 
College Heights is very proud to have a rich history of 
meeting or exceeding their annual goal for giving to the 
Children’s Home.

What do you find is the most rewarding part about 
being an LCR?

Seeing the interest in the Children’s Home grow into 
a commitment by more members of the congregation 
is always exciting. Several years ago we took a small 
group to the annual Day On Campus event at the 
Children’s Home. One of the church members who 
rode with us was so excited afterwards that she 
couldn’t stop talking about what she had seen during 
our drive back. Tony and I have also made donations 
to the Children’s Home at Christmas in honor of some 
close friends instead of buying presents for them, and 
now they’re starting to do the same.

What would you say to encourage others to support 
the Children’s Home?

I think the Children’s Home itself has said, “None 
ever stands so tall as when they stoop to help a 
child.” When we support the Children’s Home, we 
are providing a place where the neglected learn they 
are wanted, where abused children find healing, and 
where troubled and angry children find comfort. What 
better way to stand tall?

College Heights UMC
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TRIBUTES

ESTATES

Gertrude A. Barnett
Martha F. Boley
Pinson Marsh Childers, Jr.
Charles A. Childs
Marie A. Emlen
John E. Grose
Phyllis B. Mascio 
Tue Ann Degaito Pavone
Dorothy E. Richwine
Charlotte P. Scruggs
Linda C. Smith
Bertie Tanner
Frank S. Taylor
Elverda J. Zunk

HONORS OF $1,000

Mr. & Mrs. William V. Scott
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Scott

GENERAL HONORS 

Barbara A. Bowden
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Children
Ms. Madge Goodson
Clearview United  
Methodist Church

Ms. Cynthia Gilbert
Joyce R. Cooper
Mr. Evan J. Cooper
Mr. Paul Papastavrou
Joseph and Wendy Costa
Ms. Margo B. Nance
Family
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rodrigue
Florida United Methodist 
Children's Home Youth

Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Mr. and Mrs. Charles V. Hudson
Sam and Sara Beth Frierson
Ms. Peggy Sikes

Noah Gargano
Ms. Chrissy R. Roper
Becky Glagola
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Cawthon
Grandchildren
Rev. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Kleckner, Jr.
Mary Ann Hamrick
Ms. Mary Filer
Jane L. Hardeman
Ms. Jan Hardeman
Rev. Stephen T. Hartsfield
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Crum
James and Karen Hea
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. Posgay
Michelle Hilson
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis McDougle
Robert E. "Robb" Hilson
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis McDougle
Howard Glen Hinz
Mr. Christopher Hinz
Jesus
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Scott
Edith "Edie" Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. McDaniel, Jr.
Phillip and Lucille Karns
Ms. Kelli A. Karns
John and Wendy Kleckner
Rev. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Kleckner, Jr.
Jessica Kometz
Ms. Lois Gore
Frank and Nola Lentz
Ms. Priscilla A. Hamilton
Robin Maas-Harris
Ms. Beverly Gibson
Norma Jean MacKenzie
Ms. Jan Hardeman
Bettye Jean Manee
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Marjorie Minott
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cebrat
Margo Nance
Rev. and Mrs. Leslie E. Rabb
National United Methodist 
Campers Chapter 22 -  
North Florida

Steven and Jeanne Browning
Linda Mae Neal
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Zink
Patrick O'Hearn
Sopchoppy United Methodist Church
Robert Orr
Mr. and Mrs. Don Slotten
Rev. Michael Pestel and Family
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Ueltschi
Wanda Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Perry
Hazel C. "Becky" Rawls
Ms. Margo B. Nance
Matthew Roughton
Rev. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Roughton
Barbara Seachrist
Ms. Lynn R. Bria
Lyle and Sheryl Shafer
Mrs. Mary Burgess
Marion "Cookie" Smith  
and Family

Ms. Peggy Sikes
Jacqueline H. Teal
Anonymous
Mrs. Barbara E. Fulmer
Rev. Dr. Robert E. and Judy Titus
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Queen
Tom and Becky Vanohlen
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Hunt, Jr.
Frances Vaughn
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Sally V. Verner
Ms. Peggy Sikes
The Whitney Family
Mr. and Mrs. Jodie Whitney
Beverly Wiese
Mrs. Margaret S. Huggins
Linda Wilson
Mrs. Mary Burgess
Opal Winebrenner
Mr. Paul Winebrenner
Rev. Marcus P. Zillman, II
Mr. and Mrs. Jon A. Simmons

T R I B U T E S  R E C E I V E D  B E T W E E N  
J U LY  1  A N D  S E P T E M B E R  3 0 ,  2 0 2 2

MEMORIALS  
OF $10,000 

Margaret Austin
Fort Meade Child  
Development Center

William A. Moershel
Ms. Shirley L. Miller

MEMORIALS  
OF $5,000 

Mary Lou Hires	
Anona United Methodist Church
Patricia E. "Patty" Rehnberg	
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Mueller

MEMORIALS  
OF $1,000 

Harry S. and Helen B. Carlton
Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Anders
Retha Scarlett Celia
Mrs. Linda C. Garcia
Annabelle Foster Fisackerly
Ms. Bethany Fisackerly
John F. Golder USAF (Ret)
Doug and Debbie Krenzer
Duncan and Patricia Gray
Mr. and Mrs. William Keeler
Roger E. Kranich
Mrs. Janet T. Kranich
Hugh Anson Moye
Mrs. Lilla S. Moye
Rosario Santiago
Ms. Esther C. Santiago
Rev. Resa Warren Wasson
Ms. Barbara W. Wood
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GENERAL MEMORIALS 

Shirley June Aitken
Anonymous
Mrs. Raymonda Luginbuhl
Alberta S. Albury
Ms. Jill McCauley
J. Malcolm Alday
Mrs. Mary Keitt Moore
Diane Marie Ambrose
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Lakatos
Clarence "Fred" Appell
Ms. Blanche D. Marshall
Ms. Barbara Parr
Ruth B. Arrington
Ms. Martha Neill
Barry D. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Davis
Mrs. Barbara J. Miller and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence E. Rebman
Mrs. Mikie Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Tickel
Mrs. Sharon S. Wiggins
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Willis
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Willis
Vaila Joy Balfour
Mr. Ian Balfour
Penny Barnes
Mr. and Mrs. David Dixon
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Ford
Ms. Cheryll Griffith
Lorraine Bittner
Mr. Ronald Bittner, Sr.
Harold R. Blalack
Ms. Edith M. Blalack
John Frank Bludworth, Sr.
Mr. David H. Bludworth
Judi Bludworth
Mr. David H. Bludworth
Ernest G. "Ernie" and  
Shirley Mae Boatman

Ms. Sherlynn K. Boatman-Burris
Janice Boston
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Breen
Mary Ann Braswell
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Bryant
Reba Randolph Braswell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Radford
Vada Bridges
Mrs. Millie Thompson
Jessica Lynn Browning
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Rev. Ronald Wistar Burgess
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. Posgay

Tobi Burkhart
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Burkhart
Robbie Sue Burris
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Maxwell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. McDonald
Harvey Caldwell
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Diana Canady
Mrs. Deborah D. Grimes
Robert Joseph Canavan
Mr. and Mrs. Racey Timmons
Retha Scarlett Celia
Anonymous
Ms. Cynthia M. Briggs
Vie D. Chapman
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Jackson Addison Charles
Mr. and Mrs. Conrad D. Eigenmann
Earl Clark
Anonymous
Francis A. "Frank" Clayton
Mrs. Olga Clayton
Anita Closs
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar M. Price
Joyce Cochran
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Wayne Collier
Mrs. Phyllis Chapman
Mrs. Betty Jean McNab
Helen C. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Paul S. Cooper
Margaret Coppola
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie

Helen Ruth Corder
The Kustodowicz Family
Marian Corley
Mr. Damon Corley
Frances Crews
Mrs. Wynona Watson
Patsy Cullens
Mr. Tommy L. Cullens, Sr.
Quincy L. Culver, Sr.
Mrs. Sallie Shelton Culver
Kale Dailey
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Karen Goff Daniel
Mr. James W. Daniel
Elaine D. Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Davidson
Loretta M. Davidson
Anonymous
Nicole Marie Davis
Ms. Stephanie Novello
Patricia Dayton
Mr. Donald O. Vande Hei
William A. "Bill" Dike
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Valeria Dittamo
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton C. 
Humphreys

Virginia Douglas
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Pressley
Paul Graydon Dreggors
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Dreggors
Mrs. Carol S. Dreggors
The McInnis Family of  
DeLeon Springs

Curtis Duff
Mrs. Ann B. Duff
Betty Moore Durr
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Chick
Mrs. Mary P. Peacock
Mr. and Mrs. Jack M. Pearce, Jr.
Mrs. Gloria W. Priest
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Smith
Wildwood Church Small Group
Ms. Paula N. Wright
Paul and Annie Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Gilliam
Douglas Eggers
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Eggers
Gail L. Eggers
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Eggers
Deborah Denise Eldredge
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Gaff
Ellwood C. "Cholly" Elliott
Mrs. Kathryn D. Elliott
Carol Lynda Emery
Mrs. Carla T. Taylor
Gerald Francis Erickson
Ms. Margaret S. Johnson
Crystal Michelle Fallin
Ms. Peggy Fallin
Charles R. "Chuck" Fitch, Jr.
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Dorothy Eloise Foster
Mr. and Mrs. J. Lee Edwards
Rev. A. Bruce Galloway
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Finklea
Susan Garnett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. Perry

Volunteer group from Correct Craft 
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Betsy Garrard
Ms. Sylvia Murphy
Suzanne Lee Garten
Mr. Lance E. Garten
Julia Gee
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Abbey
John F. Golder USAF (Ret)
Ms. Cynthia Barr
Ms. Kim Colatruglio
Mrs. Lucille Ellson
Ms. Diane Greer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kucer
Ms. Rosemary Roshon
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Tompkins
Ms. Roszetta Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Wolfe
Karey Jean Gopher
Mr. Edward Thornton
Barbara Granberry
Mr. Curtis E. Granberry, Jr.
Mary Jane Green
Ms. Sandra Ihnen
Jared John Greene
Mr. Thomas A. Trovillion
Marilyn Greene
Ms. Margaret S. Johnson
Gracie Gude
Mrs. Sallie Shelton Culver
Lillian Katherine Hamlin
Ms. Vivian McDermott
Ms. Laura J. Thomsen
Charlotte H. Hardy
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Bard
Ms. Marjorie A. Freeman
Mrs. Sally M. Watts
Marilyn Sue Harrah
Mr. and Mrs. Donald L. Burgess
Jason Harrison
Ms. Jeanne J. Harrison
Sandra Jo Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Donald Hatto
Anonymous
Myrtis Avant Hawthorne
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Dixon
Fay E. Headington
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Headington
Nelda F. Hildebrand
Ms. Nancy Ehrnsberger
Joe Marlin Hilliard
Mr. and Mrs. R. Donnie Lundy, Jr.
Mary Lou Hires
Mrs. Shirley L. Magness
Mr. Nicholas Pidkaminy

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Robertson
Ms. Alisa Rushing
Louise Hoffman
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

James L. "Jimmy" Hudson, III
Ms. Theresa Manjone
Eugene Huffman
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Burkhammer
Mary Humphrey
Anonymous
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Tickel
Mrs. Sharon S. Wiggins
William T. "Bill" Hunter, Sr.
Mrs. Judith W. Flinn
W. Ansley "Sonny" Hurst, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart W. Hurst
Clark and Virginia Jackson
Ms. Marsha L. Jackson
Donna Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton C. Humphreys
Mrs. Sharon S. Wiggins
Nora Agnes Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Black
Evelyn W. Jerger
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Finlayson, Sr.
Trevor T. Jochimsen
Ms. Sharon E. Jochimsen
Charles Michael Jones
Mrs. Patricia Monge
Violet Ann Marie Jordan
Merrell UMW in Faith
Robert G. Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. McDaniel, Jr.
Marlene Keene
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Pressley
Claudia Bone Kersey
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie
Elizabeth Morley "Lizzie" Kolsch
Mrs. Martha Gillum
Cynthia Anne Krueger
Ms. Martha S. Anderson
Kathy R. Krueger
Mrs. Dorothy M. Brennan
Carol Kulp
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Braddock, Sr. 
and Rose and Corky Phillips

Ella Lake
Mrs. Kathryn D. Elliott
Lance Lanier
Ms. Lou Ann Lanier
Thelma Wilcox Leake
Ms. Wanda Smith

George Lewis
Mrs. Evelyn A. Lewis
Harmon Stanton Lewis, Sr.
Mrs. Linda Lewis
Kenneth Lutz, Jr.
Mrs. and Mr. Sandra D. Dulany
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Schoenfeld
Ben Lytle
Ms. Mary E. Riley Wood
Dorothy C. Lytle
Ms. Mary E. Riley Wood
Marlene MacRae
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald L. MacRae
Donald E. Magness
Mrs. Shirley L. Magness
Rafael and Loida Marquez
Anonymous
James Joseph Marshbourne
Mr. Thomas A. Trovillion
Christie Martin
Mr. and Mrs. William Soyars
Teresa Martinez
Ms. Kathleen Artuso
Dr. and Mrs. E. Keith Ewing
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Frank O. Eirten
Joan McCausland
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Jon Eric McDade
Mr. and Mrs. William Soyars
Gerry McDonald
Ms. Sue E. Kabbourim
Bob L. McDonell
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Dorothy C. McLaughlin
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph  
H. Medlin, Sr.

Ms. Margaret F. Dudeck

Christine Meier
Mr. and Mrs. David Lehsten
Patricia Joleen Meier
Ms. Dina Hildreth
Warren and Patricia Meier
Ms. Delores Knapp
Ms. Gia Sanders
Paul Angelo Micocci
Ms. Diane Homrich
Rev. Dr. Gilfred Odell Miley
Ms. Denise L. Feagin
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Sam Miller
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Ruth Frona Millspaugh
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Janet Milroy
Mr. George O. Milroy
Isaac Stephen Mock
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Mock
William A. Moershel
Ms. Shirley L. Miller
Simeon H. and Monteen  
S. Moore

Mr. and Mrs. M. L. Roberts
Barbara Joan Mylrea
Mrs. Charlyne V. Woods
Martha E. "Marty" Nance
Mr. and Mrs. John Bradford, Jr.
Byron and Nona Newbern
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. 
Kurowsky

Donna Norris
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cebrat
Patricia S. O'Block
Rev. and Mrs. Kipton B. Younger
Pauline Oden
Mrs. Joyce Elmore

Turkeys at Madison Youth Ranch heading for the woods before Thanksgiving
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Sally Painter
Ms. Mary Ann Hamrick
Parents
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Campbell
Walter B. "Pat" Patton
Mrs. Bunny Patton
Audrey Marjory Peck
Rev. Charles L. Peck
Pete Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. Miguel Mulet
Liz Peters
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Dickerson, Sr.
Steven Peth
Mr. and Mrs. J. Lee Edwards
Patricia J. "Pat" Pierson
Ms. Amy Pierson
Eugenia H. "Jean" Pope
Mrs. Deborah D. Grimes
William F. "Bill" Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Keith E. Petteway
Maida Frances Badcock Pou
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Laura Mae Pulliam
Mr. Timothy L. DeMotsis
Claudia Ralls
Ms. Amory Wilson
Ms. Lou Young
Millicent Rank
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Abbey
Earnest H. Rawls
Ms. Hazel C. Rawls
Charles Reyes
Ms. Rebekah Richey
Earnest Gene Rhodes
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Howell, Jr.
Edyth W. Robertson
Mrs. Linda C. Millican
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. 
Montgomery, Sr.

Marion Romanowski
Mrs. Gail L. Crosby
James Emanuel Rose
Ms. JoAnn Oliver
Lonie Helen Rosekelly
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Juan Ruiz
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Susan L. Russell
Anonymous
Susan Pelfrey Russell
The B. Alston-Brown Family
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Barker
The Breyette Family

Ms. Susan McLeod
Ms. Chrisy Smith
Roberta "Bobbi" Rynd
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie
Claudia Ebner Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Lloyd
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Madden
United Women of Faith
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Zobel
Rev. Oliver H. Scott, Jr.
Ms. Jane Page
Howard R. Scruggs
Mrs. Carol Scruggs
Jacob Wendell Sessions
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Mary Elizabeth Sessions
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Ruby Sides
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Keenan
Bessie Sikes
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Edward "Gene" and  
Margaret M. Sikes

Ms. Peggy Sikes
Margaret Louise Sikes
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Robert L. "Bob" Skelton
Mrs. Carolyn J. Skelton
Don Smallwood
Dr. and Mrs. John F. Few
Virginia S. "Ginny" Smallwood
Mr. Scott Smallwood
Marylee Vaughn Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Sloan
Mitzi Smith
Mr. and Mrs. David Hayes
Betty Snyder
Mrs. Deborah D. Grimes
Rev. Robert P. Sofge
Anonymous
Anonymous
James R. "Jim" Statham
The Children/Spouses of  

Charles R. Clark
The Barton Family
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Galyean
Ms. Donna Lovvorn
Mr. Darrel Miller
Ms. Linda Miller
Ms. Carla Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Keith E. Petteway
Purvis, Gray & Company
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur M. Sandlin

William "Bill" Steves
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Sanders
Christopher John Styles
Mr. Thomas A. Trovillion
D. Emmitt and Jane Sumner
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Sumner
Helen Quinnell Swick
Mrs. Mildred S. Copeland
Liborio J. Taurgrasso
Mr. and Mrs. David Lehsten
Gerald R. Tautfest
Mrs. Barbara E. Tautfest
Nancy Teal
Ms. Georgiann Freeman
David L. Tippin
Ms. Michelle Freeman
Mr. David Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Hill
Freda Hines, Robin Grubbs  
and Jordan Brown

Ms. Michele Lassuy
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel F. Moore
Ronald P. Traggiai
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Traggiai
John and Patsy Tubbs
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Tubbs
Karl E. Umberger
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

Clara Lynne Vande Hei
Mr. Donald O. Vande Hei
John V. Verner, Jr.
Ms. Peggy Sikes
Betty Jo Vernon
Ms. Peggy Sikes
June Ann Vickers
Mr. Thomas H. Vickers
Charles Hannibal Voss, Jr.
Mrs. Rheta I. Voss
Herb Wagemaker, M.D.
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
June Waite
Mrs. Joyce Elmore
Robert S. "Bob" and  
Betty Anne Walden

Ms. Marcia M. Meyer
Sue Walker
Ms. Nancy Spivey
Diane Ward
Mrs. Paula Van Hooser
Patricia Ward
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Sale, III

Rev. Resa Warren Wasson
Dr. and Mrs. E. Keith Ewing
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Finklea
Mrs. Audrey L. King
Mr. and Mrs. Ken King
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Wegerif
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Waldron
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Whittaker
Brady Wells
Mrs. Paige Heim
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Pressley
Harold Wells
Mrs. Paige Heim
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Pressley
Michael "Mike" Wheeler
Mrs. Karen L. Corbin-Wheeler
Roseann Wheeler
Mr. Shawn Wheeler
Eleanor Duval White
Rocky Springs Methodist Church
Laura White
Mr. and Mrs. R. Donnie Lundy, Jr.
Gordon D. Wiebe
Mr. and Mrs. Keith E. Petteway
Frankie Gilberta Williams
The Bell Family
John Willis
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Hodges
Kim Sikes Willis
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Nichols
Marianna Grace Wimberly
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond O. Comingore
Ann Elizabeth Wolfe
Deland First United  
Methodist Church

James E. Worthington, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard K. Hopkins
Ms. Camille Nasbe
Catherine J. Wouters
Mr. Frank D. Wouters
Daniel Cecil Wryals
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Howell, Jr.
Michael Wyatt
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie
Stanley Clarke Wyllie, Jr.
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie
Donald Younker
Mr. James Porter McClean
Luke Michael Zachry
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse B. Swords
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A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION FOR THE FLORIDA UNITED METHODIST 
CHILDREN’S HOME, A FLORIDA- BASED NONPROFIT CORPORATION (REGISTRATION NO. CH1628), MAY BE OBTAINED 
FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE 1-800-HELP-FLA (435-7352) WITHIN THE STATE 
OR VISITING THEIR WEBSITE https://csapp.800helpfla.com/cspublicapp/giftgiversquery/giftgiversquery.aspx REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.

www.fumch.org

The Heart & Home Resale Shop supports the Florida United 
Methodist Children’s Home while providing an affordable 

way for individuals to buy items they may need.

Monday – Saturday 9:00 am to 6:00 pm

Located in the Big Lots Shopping Center
2460 South Volusia Avenue
Orange City  |  386.960.7678

NONPROFIT ORG
US POSTAGE

PAID
Mid-FL FL

PERMIT NO #191

51 Children’s Way
Enterprise, FL 32725
Phone: 386.668.4774

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED
We’d like to make it right. Help us update  
our records. Please correct the Herald label 
with the information below and mail it  
back to us or email at the email address 
info@fumch.org or call 386.668.5088.
         Misspelled  name
         Received more than one
         Wrong address
         Remove my name from mailing list
         Add my email address


